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 May/June 2023 Newsletter 
Dear Parents and Carers, 

The previous term has flown in so quickly and we are now in our final term before the summer break. Hopefully we are beginning to see the start of some better weather ahead, allowing us to offer a wider selection of learning experiences outdoors.  Please ensure your child has a full change of clothes in their bag as we continue to encourage outdoor learning activities and play for all.
Please remember to inform Julie/Eunice/Alan in the Office if you have changed address, phone number or emergency contacts. It is important we are able to contact you.
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I wanted to write to let you all know what your children have been doing in the Centre, home link opportunities and also important diary dates.
Dates for your Dairy:
· 22th - 26th of May – Playroom 1 Parents meetings
· 29th May - 9th of June – Playroom 1 Parents meetings 
· 22nd May – 2nd of June – Sponsored Walks/ Activities
· Tuesday 13th of June – Graduation Celebration for school leavers AM & PM (invitations to be issued)
· Wednesday 28th  of June –  End of Term Garden Parties (further details to follow)
· Friday 30th of June – Close for Summer Break for all Term Time children

Coronation Celebrations:

Thank you to all parents/carers who managed to come along to our Royal Stay and Play sessions. This was a very successful event.
Butterflies:
We have now released all of our butterflies, children from all playrooms have enjoyed the experiences involved in the life cycle of the butterfly and all the discussions and learning that took place.
Sponsored Walk/Activity:
Thank you to all our staff and children who have taken part in our sponsored activity across the Centre. The children all did amazing. We have already received some forms and funds back and if anyone still has to hand in their form/funds or donation please hand it into main reception.
0-3 Learning Experiences:
Our Wednesday Stay & Play Session continues to be well attended and we have had the opportunity to participate in a variety of fun activities.

We will be starting a 6 week PEEP Programme on Wednesday 31st of May, this will run each Wednesday morning from 9:10-10:10am. For further information, please see your child’s Online Journal.

We have been spending lots of time outside, exploring our natural environment and developing our physical skills. Inside, we have spent time in the Family Room and Star Room exploring heuristic, sensory and communication small group sessions.
Playroom 1 (3-5’s): 
We have started our walks to the Woods/Annanhill Allotment for all zones, Risk Assessment and Consent Forms have been emailed out to parents and all consents have been returned. If any parent/carer has any queries regarding these outings, please call the centre and speak to myself (Margaret) or Nicola.
There has been a variety of fun learning experiences taking place in each zone for Playroom 1 (3-5’s):
Zone 1 have been investigating sequencing and providing depth in this area by looking at patterns, life cycles, sequence of the day and seasons through a variety of different experiences. There has also been a variety of learning and discussions around people and services who help us, in particular fire fighters seemed to be a favourite topic of discussion with the children.

Zone 2 have been learning about money, numbers and recognition of coins through different experiences in particular through the café in the role-play area and also through taking part in a money number hunt outdoors. The café has also provided the opportunity to look at different foods and created an interest in discussion about health and different foods.
Zone 3 have been learning about spring and life cycles, a favourite topic of discussion has been mini beasts, where we had great fun using the magnifying glasses to go on a bug hunt. We have also been doing lots of different Eco activities using recycled milk cartons as planters to replant plants we have been growing in the nursery.
Please look at your child’s Online Journal for a more in-depth look at what your child has been taking part in over the last term. Comments and learning from home are always greatly received.
Playroom 1 (3-5’s) Trips: 

This year we will be arranging smaller group trips for all children in Playroom 1.
2023-2024 Allocations:
We have had a high number of applications for the 23-24 term which has resulted in a ballot being held for some models and sessions. Once this process has been completed we will issue letters to all returners and new applications.
Pocket Garden:
Staff and children have worked really hard on a design entry for a Pocket Garden Competition which was a winning entry and they have now finished making their design. Our entry will feature in the competition for everyone to vote for and we are asking if you can share this far and wide to enable us to have a winning chance. The voting opens on 7th of June and we will keep you updated on how to vote for this.
Staying Safe in the Sun:
Recently the weather has been glorious and we would like to remind parents to please continue to check the weather and ensure children have suitable clothing and suncream on to protect children from the sun.
Staffing:
Siobhan and Nikki will be starting their maternity leave in July and I will keep you updated with who will be covering their posts. Amy continues to cover for Stacey’s maternity leave whilst she is off enjoying her time as a new mummy to her beautiful daughter Munroe. 
Self-Evaluation and Feedback:
Thank you to everyone who has filled out our recent questionnaire using the QR code. We have had lovely feedback from the results of the questionnaire which are shared with the team in order for us to look at areas we are doing well and any areas for Improvement. Thank you all as this supports our Improvement Journey at Flowerbank and helps us set priorities for the year ahead. If anyone has not yet filled out the questionnaire we would really appreciate if you could take the time to scan the QR code and fill out the questionnaire. The QR code can be found in main reception and also on the 0-3 entrance gate and side entrance.
Car Parking:   

In the interest of Health and Safety, can all parents and carers please encourage your child/ren to use the pavement when entering the Centre and not walk through the car park.
Can you also please ensure that only blue badge holders use the accessible space at the front entrance of the Centre and also please park in the marked bays only to avoid any accidents or bumps. Unfortunately we have limited parking within the centre and therefore it can be busy at pick up and drop off times but again in the interest of the health and safety of everyone can I please stress the importance of taking notice of this. I do appreciate the lack of spaces however after continually noting within newsletters and our journals for parents not to use the disabled parking space this is still being used daily by parents who do not have a blue badge. Thank you in advance for your support on this matter.
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Parents Committee:

We are still looking to re-establish our Parents Committee, parents would be involved in helping to organise events, fundraisers etc. throughout the year. There would be a meeting roughly each term. If anyone is interested in joining our Committee please speak to a member of the Management Team.
Thank you to all parents and carers for your continued support, we would like to wish you all a lovely summer break when the time comes.
To everyone leaving to start their new adventure in Primary 1, good luck - we know you will all be amazing.
 ( 
From Margaret and all the Staff at Flowerbank ECC


Can You Help?


We are running low on tissues and baby wipes, if you are able to donate any of these items it would be very much appreciated.











